Minutes
Faculty Council
October 4, 2001 -- preliminary

 

Members Present:  Thomas Harden, Jim Braun, Fred Goldberg, Bob Welborn, Sharon Sellers, Linda Nash, Lari Arjomand, Eddie Wei, Amelia Broussard, Joan Bass, Bobby Marcus, Jean Myers, Gwen Bell.  Others present:  Jan Towslee, Cathie Aust, Bates Canon, Brad Rice.

Dr. Harden called the meeting to order at approximately 12 noon in LEC-12.   A few members commented on the awkward configuration of the room.  Dr. Nash and Dr. Rice commented that the configuration of LEC-12 had not worked very well for the CAPC meeting earlier in the week either.  Rice will try to identify a better available room that is still large enough to accommodate several visitors.

1.  Minutes.   The minutes of Sept. 6 were approved as distributed.
2.  Honorary Degree.  The Council endorsed Dr. Harden’s recommendation. [Additional details following public announcement.]
3.  New Academic Programs.  Dr. Rice briefed the Council on the status of current proposals as follows:
            a.  Criminal Justice – draft in final stages and will be distributed to FC soon.  Will stress computer forensics.
            b.  History (with archival emphasis) – A recent focus group meeting with representatives from Atlanta area archive directors was very supportive.  Proposal is in drafting stage.  The focus group was also very supportive of a records management concentration within the BIT.
            c.  Music Education – A recent focus group meeting with public school music coordinators from metro Atlanta was very supportive.  A survey of music teachers is underway.
4.  FC-CAPC By-laws.  The Council reviewed and accepted editorial clarifications in the draft approved on Sept. 6.  The By-laws will go to the faculty in December.  
a. change the term “faculty privilege” in Section III.A-B to read “faculty not organized in a school.”  With the clarified faculty definition policy, “Faculty privilege” is a narrower term that does not subsume all intended, e.g. librarians and faculty “status” administrators. (See agenda item 5.)
b. item IV.D should say “any member” not “two” to match with I.E.
Dr. Rice pointed out that the next step is to revise and update the overall Faculty By-laws.  He will distribute a draft to FC for the next meeting.
Note:  see item 7.c. for related item.
5.  Faculty Definition Policy.  The Council reviewed and accepted minor editorial clarifications in the policy and the specific listing of individuals.  The revised policy will now be incorporated into Faculty Manual.  
The revised count of the “non-school” category will require a new election for CAPC.  For FC the term that expired Spring 2001 will simply not be filled.
            The Council briefly discuss the academic procession order and will consider recommending a formal policy at a future meeting. 
6.  President’s Remarks.  Dr. Harden mentioned the impact of the September 11 attacks on the country and how the war on terrorism has so profoundly changed the context within which the University operates.   He then briefed the Council on the mandate from the Governor and Chancello to trim 2.5% of state allocation from the FY02 budget (approx $440k)and to plan for a 5% decrease for FY03 due to decreased state revenue collections.  He stressed that the Governor and the Chancellor have pledged to avoid layoffs of state employees.  He indicated that a variety of cost savings would be investigated but that he did not anticipate an “across-the-board” percentage cut.  He solicited suggestions from Council members.

7.  Other topics.
            a. Update on VPAA/Provost search.  Dr. Harden indicated that the committee had been working regularly.  He said that it might not be feasible to fill the position by January.  P. J. O’Hare will be asked to the next FC meeting to give a further update.

            b. Future agenda item. Dr. Braun asked that FC consider the issue of whether the University should continue the advance Fall registration in April.

            c.  FC Chair.  The question arose as to whether FC should elect a chairperson in anticipation of By-Law approval.  It was suggested that FC could elect its representative to President’s Administrative Council now and that that person could then become chair.  Others suggested two separate actions.  Dr. Rice will put the issue on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Adjournment.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:20 pm.

Submitted:

Bradley R. Rice

Secretary to the Council

